
KELLY RIDGE ESTATES OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting

July 13, 2016

Directors Present:  Gary Shoop, President; Joe Armor, Vice President; Mike Zink, Treasurer; Norm 
Dulleck; Suzie Ruxton; Lori Mattos.

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm.

President’s Report
The candidate for the open Board of Directors position advised Gary that they decided to withdraw 
their application after their interview.

Dues statements will be prepared for mailing on Monday, July 18th.   Payment will be due by 
September 30th.

Secretary’s Report
The KREOA Secretary position is currently open.   A notice will be posted for applications for the 
Secretary position which does not have to be a Board Member.   The minutes of the June 8, 2016, 
meeting were not reviewed.  

Treasurer’s Report
(Mike Zink suggested delaying discussion of the proposed budget to end of meeting.)  

Committee Reports
Neighborhood Quality and Architectural Control 
Gary Shoop indicated that Code Enforcement has been getting more involved in connection with some 
of the problem properties.  He suggested that we send a letter to property managers regarding the 
CC&R requirements.

He also discussed e-mails received from neighbors regarding weeds and brush due to a recent fire on a 
property on Royal Oaks with heavy brush.   It was suggested that a future newsletter include a 
suggestion from Cal-Fire that residents do not leave items such as BBQ starter or matches accessible 
on their properties since it appears that the recent fire was arson, started with such items taken from a 
neighboring residence. 

Safety
Nothing new to report.   There have been lower incidents due to more vigilance.

Communications
The recent financial have now been posted.    A Bulletin Board is in the process of being set up n the 
KREOA webside and NextDoor Kelly Ridge.    There was ongoing discussion regarding future 
newsletters and/or postcard notifications to Kelly Ridge homeowners.

Upcoming Events



BBQ Meet & Greet
A BBQ Meet & Greet is proposed to be held before the Sept. 14th meeting with a “must be present to 
win” raffle.  BBQ at 6:00 pm, with the meeting to begin at 7:00 pm.  The special events committee will 
check with Lakeside Market about a possible donation.

A motion was made to approve a Meet & Greet before the September 14, 2016 meeting.   Motion 
approved unanimously.

Food Drive
A request was made to approve the 3rd Annual Kelly Ridge food drive with a goal of 1,000 pounds of 
food to be collected in 2016.   The proposed dates would be Nov. 2, 4, 5, 7, 9, 11, 12, 14, 16, 18 and 19 
(10-4 on days that the KREOA office is open and 10-1 on Saturdays).   The food would be delivered to 
the Rescue Mission on Nov. 19th at the end of the drive.

Signage
Thanks were extended to Heather Gill for the information signs regarding fireworks for the July 4th

celebrations.  Discussion was held regarding multi-use signs for future events and/or community 
announcements.  Heather will research resources and pricing and will provide additional information at 
a later meeting. 

Fall Cleanup
A date has not yet been confirmed, however October 8 and 9 has been proposed with hours of 9-3 on 
Saturday and 9-12 on Sunday (with possible extension if bins not filled).

Member Questions and Comments
Thanks were expressed for the revamped office arrangement, including new chairs and lateral filing 
cabinets obtained at no cost to the association.

There was discussion regarding several pitbulls running loose and presenting a danger to the 
neighborhood.   Two separate incidents were cited, however it wasn’t confirmed whether both 
involved the same dogs.   It was suggested that the Board invite Butte County Animal Control to speak 
at the August 2016 meeting.  

Budget
Review of the proposed budget for 2016-2017 was moved from the Treasurer’s Report to the end of 
the meeting.   After detailed discussion of the line items, a motion to accept the proposed budget was 
approved, “subject to minor changes discussed and acceptable provision for budget surplus line”.   
Motion approved unanimously.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:51 pm.


